
From: "Chotkowski, Michael" <michael_chotkowski@fws.gov> 
Date: May 28, 2013 6:21:50 PM PDT 
To: <Felicia.Marcus@waterboards.ca.gov>, <Tom.Howard@waterboards.ca.gov>, 
<Craig.Wilson@waterboards.ca.gov>, <Les.Grober@waterboards.ca.gov> 
Cc: <Diane.Riddle@waterboards.ca.gov>, "Leahigh, John@DWR" 
<John.Leahigh@water.ca.gov>, PAUL FUJITANI <PFujitani@usbr.gov>, "Dibble, 
Chad@Wildlife" <Chad.Dibble@wildlife.ca.gov>, Maria Rea - NOAA Federal 
<maria.rea@noaa.gov>, Garwin Yip - NOAA Federal <garwin.yip@noaa.gov>, "Jen Norris" 
<jennifer_norris@fws.gov>, Kim <kim_s_turner@fws.gov>, Roger Guinee 
<roger_guinee@fws.gov> 
Subject: Update to: FWS concurrence with proposed changes to Delta WQ standards, as 
requested by Reclamation and DWR 

Board Chair Marcus, 

Note: This email supersedes one I sent earlier today, which reflected a misunderstanding on my 
part.  Apologies.  Please discard the earlier email and substitute this one. 

This email expresses the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service’s (Service) support for the State Water 
Board’s proposal to implement the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) and California 
Department of Water Resources (DWR) request to change the 40-30-30 
Sacramento Valley water year type from “dry” to “critical,” specifically as it pertains to relaxing 
the D-1641 water quality objectives for agricultural beneficial uses at four stations in the western 
Delta: 

*       Sacramento River at Emmaton, Station D-22; 
*       San Joaquin River at Jersey Point, Station D-15; 
*       South Fork Mokelumne River at Terminus, Station C-13; and 
*       San Joaquin River at San Andreas Landing, Station C-4. 

The proposed change to the water year type for the specific water quality stations would reduce 
drawdown of Shasta Reservoir.  This will likely benefit the early life history needs of the 2013 
cohorts of Chinook salmon, in addition to providing higher carryover storage (than otherwise 
would be realized) to begin water year 2014.   

The change in EC standard at these stations would occur immediately and last through August 
15, 2013.  The Service supports implementation of the proposal on a one-time basis, so long as 
implementation does not affect management of OMR flow to protect juvenile delta smelt in 
accordance with the Service's 2008 OCAP Biological Opinion.   

It is our understanding that some discussions related to possible changes in Delta outflow have 
yet to occur.  We will evaluate proposals related to deviations from the D-1641 Delta outflow 
standards when/if they are proposed. 

The Service will continue to work cooperatively with its Federal and State partners to ensure that 
the CVP and SWP operations provide adequate protection for Threatened and Endangered 
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species while delivering water that benefits 25 million agricultural and urban water users 
throughout California.  

 
 
 
--  
Mike Chotkowski 
Field Supervisor, Bay-Delta Fish and Wildlife Office 
650 Capitol Mall, Suite 8-300 
Sacramento CA 95814 
(916) 930-5632 Office 
(916) 812-0155 Cell 
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